STEC Request for CSC Zone Reassignment

In the CSC zone determination approved by TAC, STEC has three busses which fall into the Houston zone, two of which are 69 kV load busses (5566-Franklin's Camp and 5564-Sargent).   The third bus is on the 138 kV side of the 69/138 kV auto at Franklin’s camp.  All of STEC’s other busses fall into the south zone.  STEC requests that these two 69 kV load busses be reassigned to the south zone for the following reasons:

· The 69 kV system is not considered to be bulk transmission.  Its primary purpose is to function as local transmission to serve load.  The rating of the 69 kV line between Sargent and Franklin’s Camp is only 40 MW, so even if it were to be considered as bulk transmission, its contribution to congestion management would be negligible.

· Functionally, the 138 kV tie between Franklin’s Camp and Reliant Seaway supports voltage to the local 69 kV system via the 138/69 kV auto at Franklin’s Camp and will not contribute materially to congestion relief.  

· STEC will have to acquire TCR’s to serve two native load busses with a total forecasted shift factor impact of 4 MW over the 2004 summer peak. Note: This would be the only loads requiring the administration and scheduling of TCRs or in this case Preassigned TCRs in the STEC system.

The drawing below indicates the approximate relationship of the Sargent and Franklin’s Camp subs to the CSC zonal boundary and the ERCOT bulk transmission system.
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